BETLEY, BALTERLEY & WRINEHILL

PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the special meeting held on 19th December 2019
388/19
PRESENT:


Cllrs Seb Daly, Neil Bullock, Dave Hales, Richard Head, Dave Karling, Tony Reah, Frank Speed, Ian Walton and Chris Watkin.  

389/19
IN ATTENDANCE:

Two members of the public.


Gwyn Griffiths (Clerk).

390/19
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Berrisford (work), Bettley-Smith (work) and Ecclestone (work); also from County Cllr Northcott and Borough Cllrs Gary and Simon White.



RESOLVED that the apologies for absence received from the parish councillors be accepted as valid reasons for absence under Section 85 of the Local Government Act 1972.
391/19
Members considered the declaration of interests in agenda items. 



Cllrs Daly and Head, and also the Clerk, each declared a personal interest in planning application 19/00788 as the applicant was a member of the Neighbourhood Plan Working Group.  Cllr Bullock declared a personal interest in the same application as the applicant was active in the community speedwatch scheme.  Cllr Speed declared a personal interest in the same application as a neighbour.  Cllr Reah declared a personal interest in planning application 19/00968 as a neighbour.

392/19
The Chairman outlined the procedure for public participation and the meeting was adjourned.  One member of the public wished to comment, as the applicant, on planning application 19/00923/FUL.

[Cllr Daly declared a personal interest in this matter as he was a customer of the company involved.]



The member of the public outlined the background to the application and the relevance of national Green Belt policy.  There would he contested be no adverse impact on the Green Belt as both the footprint and volume of development would be reduced and the openness of the countryside would not be affected.  Vehicle movements would be reduced and there would be no adverse impact on neighbours.  There would be a beneficial impact on the nearby SSSIs as nutrient input would be reduced.  The future viability of the business required either expansion, which would not be viewed favourably by the Borough Council, or relocation to a more appropriate site.



A number of members raised questions which were answered by the applicant.

393/19
There were no urgent reports to consider and no urgent business had been transacted since the last meeting.

394/19
Members considered the following planning application.

19/00923/FUL  Demolition of former aquatics centre, construction of four residential properties, Balterley Green Road, Balterley.


RESOLVED  The Parish Council has no objection to the proposed development and considers it would effect an improvement to the visual appearance of the site. The Parish Council also recognises the thought given to the ecological impact of the proposed development set against the impact of the current use and the potential benefits to the nearby sites of Black Firs and Cranberry Moss.





The Parish Council has considered Local Plan Policy E.11 which seeks to protect good quality business sites. Although the Parish Council recognises the importance of commercial and economic opportunities in the rural areas it does not consider this site to be a “good quality” site given the past history of business failures on the site and its setting between residential properties.

395/19
Members considered the following planning application.



17/00968/FUL  Submission of reserved matters for development of nine residential properties, Wrinehill Garage site, New Road, Wrinehill.



RESOLVED  The Parish Council would not normally comment on reserved matters, and recognises that some of these reserved matters have been approved, but given the importance of this site as a gateway at the entrance to the built up area of the parish and the adverse impact of the neighbouring site (the Blue Bell development) on the character and appearance of the area, and the closeness of the Listed Summer House it feels the following matters should be highlighted.




The Parish Council has concerns that the Site Logistics Plan for the construction phase may not be sufficiently robust.  In particular it is important that highgway safety should be maintained, by ensuring that vehicles are not parked on the highway; that access to adjacent land and properties is maintained at all times; and that the pavement can be safely used by pedestrians (particularly as there is no footway on the other side of the A531 at this point).




The Parish Council is content with the materials specified for the walls and roof treatment of the properties but would ask the LPA to ensure that the materials used are strictly in accordance with the permission granted.  Specifically the Parish Council would object most strongly to any use of the inappropriate yellow brickwork employed on the Blue Bell site which is entirely alien to the local character.  




Any further proposed changes to detailing or materials should be referred to the Parish Council and should be viewed in line with the emerging Neighbourhood Development Plan.




The Parish Council wishes to reiterate its previous view that the £11,158 contribution, by way of a Section 106 obligation or unilateral declaration, should be transferred to the Parish Council to spend on landscape improvements in the immediate area and elsewhere in the Parish, as appropriate (after consultation with the Conservation Officer).  If the Borough Council intends to retain that funding the Parish Council wishes to know whether there are any proposals to allocate the funding and believes schemes in the immediate area should be prioritised. Specifically the funding should not be used to carry out any remedial works arising from construction work.

396/19
Members considered the following planning application.



19/00788/FUL  Conversion and extension of existing triple garage to form dwelling, Ravens Court House, Main Road, Betley.



RESOLVED
In view of the further information received the Parish Council wishes to withdraw its previous objection to this application.



If the LPA grants permission the Parish Council would wish that Permitted Development Rights should be withdrawn from both properties so that further development within the Green Belt and Conservation Area can be strictly controlled.

397/19
Members considered invoices to hand.

RESOLVED that the following accounts be paid:

Shires Pay Services Ltd

Payroll


£     33.00
1395

L Rimmer



Meml Garden

£   690.00
1396
